

GREEN LAKE COUNTY LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE (LEPC) MEETING MINUTES

May 31, 2018
Meeting called to order by chairman Podoll at 8:30 a.m.




Present: Eidahl, Podoll, Reabe, Sheriff Podoll, Munsey, Wagner, Behlen, Holdorf, Mork, Brooks, Bier, McCarroll, Cluppert and Malnory.   

Motion by Wagner to approve the minutes of December 13, 2017. Second by Munsey.  Motion Carried.

Correspondence.  None.

Appearances. None. 

Podoll advised that he will be working on updating 5 plans, with one being the Berlin Walmart. We will go over them at our July meeting.

Podoll advised that the Green Lake County Mitigation Plan is in process of being updated. The plan update is progressing very well and that we should have more information on the updated plan at our next meeting in July.   
Podoll advised that State Credentialing System is going along really good.  A lot of the Fire Departments are in the system, 95% of all Law Enforcement is in, Berlin and Markesan Utilities are in, public health and 80% of all EMS is also in.  Podoll will be meeting with the Theda Care Berlin and Berlin School District on their participation.  The goal is to have all responders in by the end of the year. 
Podoll and committee had a long discussion on planning the Green Lake County/City of Berlin Table Top exercise scheduled for August and the full scale exercise planned for 2019.  The committee had come up with a number of things to be tested in their area. Podoll will be meeting with the different agencies over the summer and go over with them what they will be testing.  It looks to be a great exercise testing our EOC with a municipality, Drone use and many other things. The Drone will be used in the upcoming exercise in a lot of different scenarios.  We all are looking forward to the exercise. 
Discussion of Health and emergency Response Coalition (HERC). Munsey stated that the HERC is the new name for the Region 6 Health Care Coalition. The name was changed to more closely reflect the goal of this group. The LEPC members were given and overview of the revised Public Health Emergency Plan (PHEP) and its components. The revisions included more helpful tools to use during disasters and reflect some of the changes requested by staff who participated in the last drill—for instance, checklists for required duties for various positions. Discussion followed and the committee approved the new PHEP.

Munsey reviewed Dark Skies exercise and shared the WEB EOC form that showed the impact on Green Lake County (See attached). Public Health staff members attended the shelter at the Sunnyview Expo Center to act as victims and learn about shelter operations. Some counties had full-scale exercises as part of the drill. Nick Cluppert shared lessons learned from Red Cross standpoint during the drill. Discussion followed. 

Sheriff Podoll talked about the Sheriff’s Office Drone that was recently used on a number of calls. Wagner talked about the Drone used at a fire that is department was at and how the drone was a great asset. 
Motion by Wagner to adjourn.  Second by Bier.  Motion Carried.

Meeting was concluded by 9:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary V. Podoll

LEPC, Chairman 


